Sun City PRIDES
Membership Meeting
March 1, 2025

The meeting was called to order at 9:00 a.m. by President John Terko.
The Pledge of Allegiance was given.

February Minutes:
The minutes of the February Membership meeting were read. Molly Soblewski moved to accept
the minutes, Fay Knowles seconded the motion, and the motion carried.

Treasurer’s Report:

Income for the month of February was $45.00. Expenses were $8,572.14. Checking account
balance ending February 28, 2025 is $31,840.77. Morgan Stanley balance as of February 28,
2025 is $675,024.59. The report will be placed on file for audit.

New Sun City flag:

The newly designed Sun City flag has been received, but it cannot be hung while the flagpole is
surrounded by construction fencing. The PRIDES bought the new Sun City flag. Jim & Cheryl
Conrad donated the American flag, which is currently flying.

Phase Updates:

Kevin Herakovich recognized his Phase 1rock stars — Elizabeth Ledyard, Jackie Reyes, Jim
Becker and John Terko. Cheri Marchio (Phase 2) has two new members. She recognized her
rock stars — Al Dirkx, Kevin Wilson and Steve Alexandres. Val Bedoe (Phase 3) reported that
the County is working on the irrigation system along Del Webb, and the plants have been
ordered. She reminded us all to report our monthly hours to our Phase Coordinators.

Roads & Safety:
Cindy did not attend the February meeting and has not yet seen its minutes.

County Update:
The next meeting has yet to be announced.

Leadership Coalition:

The coalition met this past Monday. RCSC sent four people to talk about the newly formed
RCSC Foundation. They are currently working on grant writing. The Posse will have an Open
House on March 22™. The Sun City Museum is looking for three new Board members. SCHOA
is planning a Day of Service for April 4%. The Spring Expo, to be held on April 23" at Sundial,
will highlight PRIDES, the Posse, SCHOA and RCSC.

Beautification Committee/Arbor Day:
Russ said they will be replanting trees on March 6", volunteers are welcome. Their next
meeting will be on March 12", Arbor Day will be on March 11%,

1of 2
03/01/2025



Sun City PRIDES
Membership Meeting
March 1, 2025

Education Committee:
There are two presentations scheduled for April.

Open House changes:

We have an opportunity for a booth at this year’s Wisconsin Day, to be held on March 13" at the
Sun Bowl. This will give us much more exposure than the planned event at Sundial. We will
need volunteers to man the booth.

The money jar was won by Kent Marshall.

The next meeting will be held on April 5, 2025.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:23 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,
Rosie Swain

20of 2
03/01/2025



